SENATE

JAMES F. DILL, DISTRICT 5, CHAIR GLENN "CHIP" CURRY, DISTRICT 11 RUSSELL BLACK, DISTRICT 17

JON CLARK, DEPUTY DIRECTOR, OPLA RACHEL OLSON, LEGISLATIVE ANALYST LINDA LACROIX, COMMITTEE CLERK



HOUSE

H. SCOTT LANDRY, JR., FARMINGTON, CHAIR
JOHN L. MARTIN, EAGLE LAKE
ROLAND DANNY MARTIN, SINCLAIR
ROBERT W. ALLEY, SR., BEALS
ALLISON HEPLER, WOOLWICH
TIMOTHY S. THERIAULT, CHINA
PETER A. LYFORD, EDDINGTON
LESTER S. ORDWAY, STANDISH
RICHARD G. MASON, LISSON
CATHY R. NADEAU, WINSLOW

STATE OF MAINE ONE HUNDRED AND THIRTIETH LEGISLATURE COMMITTEE ON INLAND FISHERIES AND WILDLIFE

COMMISSIONER'S OFFICE
RECEIVED
WAR 31 2021

29 March 2021

Judy Camuso, Commissioner Department of Inland Fisheries and Wildlife 41 State House Station Augusta, Maine 04333-0041

Dear Commissioner Camuso:

As you know, our committee has voted in favor of carrying over to next session LD 626, An Act To Clarify Temporary Mooring Privileges for Moorings on Inland Waters. The committee understands there are complex issues and questions associated with moorings on inland waters, including floating structures that remain moored or anchored in one place for considerable periods of time. In order for the committee properly to understand this matter and possibly take some action, we would request that your department, working in concert with the Department of Agriculture, Conservation and Forestry, Bureau of Parks and Lands, undertake research and gather information relating to relevant State laws and rules as well as municipal powers governing inland moorings, floating houses, boating, adjacent real estate, environmental protection and so forth, as well as the relevant enforcement authorities. We would request that you compile the information in an organized fashion that identifies the current regulatory structure and relevant jurisdictional authorities and also identifies any recommendations you may develop for adjusting the regulatory structure or jurisdictional authority. We would appreciate having this report by the beginning of February, 2022, so that we can then act on that information, using LD 626 as a vehicle, during the Second Regular Session of the 130th Legislature.

Thank you for your willingness to take on this task. We look forward to reviewing your report next year. Please let us know if you have any questions.

Sincerely.

Sen. James F. Dill

Senate Chair

Rep. H. Scott Landry, Jr.

House Chair

cc: Members, Joint Standing Committee on Inland Fisheries and Wildlife

Representative Stearns, Sponsor, LD 626